
 

City Manager’s Office 

MEMORANDUM 

 

DATE: 9/29/23 

TO:  Mayor and City Council 

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager  Approved Electronically 

FROM: Megan Berner, Arts & Culture Manager 

SUBJECT:  Barbara Bennett Park - Community Mural 

The basketball court at Barbara Bennett Park, located in downtown Reno along the river, was 

home to a mural created in partnership with the Youth Artworks program for 23 years. The 

mural was irreparably damaged by tagging on top of the wear from weather and time over the 

years and was painted over at the end of 2022.  

The plan was to replace the mural in a new budget cycle and the opportunity is here to do just 

that. In July, the director of the Lilley Museum on the UNR campus reached out to Arts and 

Culture staff regarding an artist visiting from Spain. The artist, Leire Urbeltz, is Basque and is 

working under a grant from the Contemporary Arts Center in Huarte, Spain. She is traveling with 

anthropologists and as part of their research are interested in connecting with the Basque 

American community here in Reno. Leire is a muralist and has done extensive work in 

collaboration with communities to create murals.  

Staff connected with the Center for Basque Studies at UNR as well and they were interested in 

collaborating on the mural process. Staff presented the opportunity to work with the artist and 

collaborate with the Lilley Museum and the Center for Basque Studies to the Public Art 

Committee and the Reno Arts and Culture Commission at their September meetings. Both bodies 

unanimously supported working with Leire and placing a mural on the wall in Barbara Bennett 

Park.  

The Center for Basque Studies will be hosting a workshop with the community on Monday, 

October 2nd at the Rotunda in the Knowledge Center on the UNR campus. The City will host 

another workshop in the park on Thursday, October 5th at 4:00 pm. The workshops will consist 

of community participation in the creation of the mural design. The mural design will be 

approved by the Public Art Committee in October before starting to paint the mural. The mural is 

scheduled to be painted between October 10 and October 23 with a community painting day 



 

TBD.  Attached are examples of Leire’s previous work and a flier for the upcoming community 

engagement session. 

 

 

 



 

 

 


